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London Borough of Islington

Licensing Sub Committee D -  17 July 2018

Minutes of the meeting of the Licensing Sub Committee D held at Committee Room 4, Town Hall, 
Upper Street, N1 2UD on  17 July 2018 at 6.30 pm.

Present: Councillors: Marian Spall (Chair), Ben Mackmurdie and Flora Williamson

Councillor Marian Spall in the Chair

1 INTRODUCTIONS AND PROCEDURE (Item A1)
Councillor Marian Spall welcomed everyone to the meeting and officers and members 
introduced themselves.  The procedure for the conduct of the meeting was outlined.

2 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE (Item A2)
Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Nick Wayne and Kadeema 
Woodbyrne.

3 DECLARATIONS OF SUBSTITUTE MEMBERS (Item A3)
Councillor Ben Mackmurdie substituted for Councillor Kadeema Woodbyrne and Councillor 
Flora Williamson substituted for Councillor Nick Wayne.

4 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST (Item A4)
There were no declarations of interest. 

5 ORDER OF BUSINESS (Item A5)
The order of business would be as the agenda. 

6 MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING (Item A6)

RESOLVED:
That the minutes of the meeting held on 24 April 2018 be confirmed as an accurate record 
of proceedings and the Chair be authorised to sign them.

7 THE BARN, 60 HOLLOWAY ROAD, LONDON, N7 8JL - NEW PREMISES LICENCE 
APPLICATION (Item B1)
The licensing officer reported that conditions had been tabled which had been amended to 
deal with resident concerns.  These would be interleaved with the agenda papers.  The 
operating schedule had been sent to residents and one resident had stated that they were 
generally agreeable to the application but concerns regarding customers drinking outside 
blocking the pavement and littering remained.  The other resident had not withdrawn their 
objection.  

The applicant’s representative stated that the applicant had worked for twenty years in the 
industry.  The application had been discussed with the police and conditions had been 
agreed.  The application had been made within core hours.  Smokers outside were limited 
to six and he considered that, with the conditions, the application would uphold the licensing 
objectives. 
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In response to questions, the applicant stated that the premises had previously been open 
until 10 in the evening but now closed at 6.30pm as they were only selling coffee and there 
was no demand for coffee in the evening.

In summary, the applicant stated that he wanted a good relationship with neighbours.  He 
owned the premises and would not be leaving in the near future.  He had spoken to 
neighbours about the application and one of the objectors was happy with the business 
plan.  He had run bars for 20 years and knew how to control customers and considered 
there would be no issues.

RESOLVED
1) That the application for a new premises licence, in respect of 60 Holloway Road, N7 

8JL be granted to allow:-

a) To allow the sale of alcohol, on and off sales, from 10am until 11pm Monday to 
Sunday. 

b) Opening hours to be:- 8am to 11.30pm Monday to Sunday.

2) That conditions tabled at the meeting be applied to the licence.

REASONS FOR DECISION
The Sub-Committee listened to all the evidence and submissions and read all the material. 
The Sub-Committee reached the decision having given consideration to the Licensing Act 
2003, as amended, and its regulations, the national guidance and the Council’s Licensing 
Policy. 

The Sub-Committee took into consideration Licensing Policies 2 & 3.  The premises fall 
within the Finsbury Park/Holloway Road cumulative impact area.  Licensing policy 3 creates 
a rebuttable presumption that applications for the grant or variation of premises licences 
which are likely to add to the existing cumulative impact will normally be refused following 
the receipt of representations, unless the applicant can demonstrate in the operation 
schedule that there will be no negative cumulative impact on one or more of the licensing 
objectives.

Two local resident objections had been received. They had raised concerns about 
customers drinking outside and blocking the pavement and litter outside the premises.

Representations had been made by the Noise Team and the Police and their proposed 
conditions had been agreed by the applicant.  The noise team and the police had therefore 
withdrawn their representations.

The Sub-Committee noted that the hours sought were within the hours specified in licensing 
policy 6 and that the manager of the premises had twenty years of industry experience and 
the application complied with licensing policy 8 in relation to high standards of management.

The Sub-Committee was of the view that the amended conditions, particularly in relation to 
vertical drinking and control of the outside area, would deal with the concerns raised by 
residents.  The Sub-Committee was satisfied that, with the amended conditions proposed 
by the applicant and the conditions agreed with the responsible authorities, the premises 
licence would not add to the existing cumulative impact and the licensing objectives would 
not be undermined.

The Sub-Committee concluded that it was proportionate to grant the premises licence.
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The meeting ended at 6.50 pm

CHAIR


